
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Environment and Regeneration Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee

held on Monday, 15th October, 2018 at The Capesthorne Room - Town Hall, 
Macclesfield SK10 1EA

PRESENT

Councillor H Davenport (Chairman)
Councillor T Dean (Vice-Chairman)

Councillors C Browne, C Green, P Groves, S Pochin, B Roberts, G M Walton, 
J Rhodes, A Moran and S Brookfield

In attendance:

Councillor A Arnold – Portfolio Holder,  Housing and Planning
C Hindle – Head of Strategic Infrastructure
F Jordan – Acting Deputy Chief Executive and Executive Director, Place
P Traynor – Head of Highways and Parking 

23 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors S Hogben, O Hunter, N 
Mannion and M Parsons. 

24 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

Consideration was given to the minutes of the meeting held on 17 September 
2018.

RESOLVED

That the minutes be approved as a correct record subject to Cllr P Groves being 
included in the list of apologies.

25 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest. 

26 WHIPPING DECLARATIONS 

There were no whipping declarations.

27 PUBLIC SPEAKING/OPEN SESSION 

There were no members of the public present wishing to speak. 

28 STRATEGIC INFRASTRUCTURE PROGRAMME 



Consideration was given to a presentation on the strategic infrastructure 
programme, which detailed the borough wide 7 major schemes. In relation to 
Poynton Relief Road, it was noted that the scheme would be completed by late 
2021 and not 2020 as detailed in the presentation. 

In relation to Crewe Green roundabout, it was noted that the scheme would be 
delivered on time and within budget. Local Members wished their thanks to 
officers to be recorded for member engagement and timeliness in delivering the 
scheme

Members welcomed the replacement of Sydney Road Bridge, however, 
expressed concern about other bridges in Crewe that needed attention. It was 
highlighted to Members that the majority of bridges in Crewe were owned by 
Network Rail and Members agreed that the Council should encourage Network 
Rail to make the required improvements.

In relation to Macclesfield, it was noted that there were no significant major 
schemes, however, improvements were scheduled to the key junctions which 
were outlined in the Macclesfield Movement Strategy.

In relation to HS2, it was agreed that a report on the funding principles would be 
brought back to a future meeting of the Committee.

RESOLVED

1. That Members thanks to officers be recorded for their engagement and 
timeliness of delivering the Crewe Green roundabout scheme.

2. That a report on the funding principles of HS2 be considered by the 
Committee in due course.

29 WELL MANAGED HIGHWAY INFRASTRUCTURE PUBLIC 
CONSULTATION FEEDBACK 

Further to the meeting held on June 2018, the Committee received feedback on 
the outcomes and progress following the Well Managed Highway Infrastructure 
Consultation. In total 93 responses were received from a range of consultees and 
stakeholders, which were highlighted within the report. Members made the 
following comments and observations:

 It was important to ensure that all schools, hospitals and areas used by 
the elderly fall within the resilient highways network.

 A similar approach should be used for the boroughs green infrastructure.
 Cycle paths needed to be gritted alongside the rest of the highways 

network.
 The provision of self help grit bins needed to be assessed, as they enable 

residents to be resilient.
 Footpaths on housing estates and town centres needed to be addressed 

as manywere in poor condition.

RESOLVED



That the Well Managed Highway Infrastructure Code of Practice be supported 
subject to the comments highlighted above. 

30 PLACE PERFORMANCE SCORECARD 2018-19 

Consideration was given to the Place performance scorecard for 2018/19 for 
quarter 1, which provided an accessible summary of performance against targets 
within the Place Department. 

In relation to PIH004, it was noted that customer satisfaction levels had 
decreased and officers were investigating the cause of this.

In relation to PCO002 – average speed to answer calls, it was agreed that that 
this was a difficult target to achieve and that the quality of the call was more 
important than the speed it took to answer calls.

In relation to PCO005, it was agreed that a written response providing members 
with further detail and explanation about the NHS invoices referenced would be 
circulated to members outside of the meeting. 

RESOLVED

That a written response in relation to PCO005 be circulated to members outside 
of the meeting.

31 FORWARD PLAN 

Consideration was given to the areas of the forward plan which fell within the 
remit of the committee.

RESOLVED

That the forward plan be received

32 WORK PROGRAMME 

Consideration was given to the work programme. It was agreed that an update 
the impact of the legislation relating to houses of multiple occupancy would be 
considered by the Committee on 21 January 2019.

RESOLVED

That an update the impact of the legislation relating to houses of multiple 
occupancy would be considered by the Committee on 21 January 2019.

The meeting commenced at 2.00 pm and concluded at 3.50 pm

Councillor H Davenport (Chairman)


